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A note from the 
Superintendent…  
 

Dear CGUHSD Parents, Community  
and Staff:    
Believe it or not we are already halfway through 
the summer and the 2019-20 school year is upon 
us.  As we begin our transition back to school next 
month, I wanted to take a few minutes and share 
some of the new opportunities that will exist in 
CGUHSD this school year.   
 

First, we are moving our credit recovery program 
back to the school sites to allow all our students 
who are working on credit recovery to also have 
all the benefits that a comprehensive high school 
has to offer them. We will continue to work with 
our students to help them get caught up on 
credits and graduate from high school while 
encouraging them to take advantage of the things 
their schools have to offer students. Secondly, we 
will have a new bell schedule beginning in August 
that has a built-in 40-minute period for us to help 
our students with remediation and enrichment 
opportunities during the school day and to focus 
more attention on the climate and culture of our 
schools.  Beginning August 1, 2019, the school day 
will be from 8:00 am to 3:10 pm except for early 
release Wednesdays when students will be out of 

school at 1:30 pm. 
 

I hope you have had some time to rest, relax and 
enjoy time with family and friends this summer.  
We have been busy all summer long getting ready 
for these changes and are ready to welcome 
students back in August. 
 

Have a great rest of the summer,  

 
Steve Bebee 

Superintendent’s Challenge: Are you up for it? 
As we begin to focus our attention in the area of 
Workforce Development, I am offering a 
challenge to all our students at both CGUHS and 
VGHS in the area of community service.  Students 
who are up for the Superintendent's Challenge 
2019-2020 must earn 50 hours or more per year 
in Community Service (200 hours total 4 years) 
by their senior year. Those students who complete 200 hours in 4 years 
will receive a Superintendent's Challenge honor cord and certificate.  
Additional information and documents are available on the district 
website, www.cguhsd.org.  

 

 

      Upcoming Dates of Importance 
 

 
 

 
 

Important AP Testing Fee Information 

The College Board, creators of Advanced 
Placement, recently announced significant 
changes to the AP exam ordering process, 
deadlines, late fees and cancellation fees that 
will be mandated for all schools and all students 
in the 2019-2020 school year. Next school year, 
all students will decide whether or not to take 
exams and order their exams by Nov 15, 2019. All 

students in 1st semester or year-long AP classes who register after Nov 
15, 2019, will be assessed a $40.00/exam late fee. In addition, a 
$40.00/exam cancellation fee will be assessed for any exam order 
canceled after Nov 15, 2019. The ordering deadline for 2nd semester 
only courses will be March 13, 2020. You can view the timeline in detail 
at  https://apcentral.collegeboard.org/about-ap/news-changes/ap-
2019/for-apcoordinators, under Fall Exam Ordering Overview. It is 
important that all families are aware of these looming changes, 
especially as students begin registering for their 2019-2020 courses. 
We understand that these changes may cause concern for students, 
parents and teachers. Please keep in mind that these changes are being 
mandated by the College Board and were not decided by the school. 
Additional details regarding the College Board’s new process will be 
made available once we have more information. 

Online Registration Opens 

Senior Registration - 8:30 AM-3:30 PM 

Junior Registration - 8:30 AM-3:30 PM 

Sophomore Registration - 8:30 AM-3:30 PM 

Freshman Registration - 8:30 AM-3:30 PM 

Makeup Registration - 8:30 AM-11:30 AM 

Freshman First Day - 8:00 AM -11:30 AM 

First Day of Classes 

 
 

2019-2020 Bell Schedule 

 

Dr. Steve Bebee, Superintendent 
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